
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
February 

 
 

Wed 21st 
Whole School 
Welcome BBQ 

 
 

 Fri 23rd 
School Photo Day 

Order Through 
Compass 

 
 

March 
 

Fri 1st 
Photo Catch up  

 
Tue 5th  

Southern Ranges 
Swimming 

 
Mon 11th  

Labour Day 
Public Holiday 

 
Wed 13th to 25th 

NAPLAN 
 

Fri 15th 
Hume Swimming 

 
Thur 28th  

Last Day of Term 
Finish 2.30pm 

 

 
 

No 2                                     February 16th 

BROADFORD SECONDARY COLLEGE 
        NEWSLETTER    

COMING EVENTS PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Pinniger Street  https://broadfordsc-vic.compass.education/ 

PO Box 108  

Broadford 3658   Principal: Ms Tania Pearson 

Tel: 03 5784 1200 

Congratulations to Ridley House for winning this year’s swimming 

carnival. For many years Piper House has dominated at these 

events, so it’s great to see other houses getting into the  

competitive spirit. The weather was extremely hot, the pool being 

a welcome relief for many students. Lawn games and the limbo 

were great alternatives for students who either don’t enjoy  

swimming or as another way to earn house points. Thanks to the 

VCEVM students who were very proactive in ensuring students 

had enough sunscreen, organised, and cooked the free BBQ and 

monitored the lawn games. 

 

Unfortunately, due to the summer storm and power outages 

earlier this week, our whole school BBQ has been postponed 

until next week Wednesday (21/2/24). Everyone is welcome to  

attend, it’s a great way for families to meet and greet staff and  

other families. An information session on how to use Compass 

will be available, as well as a Senior School information session. 

Our School Captains will be mingling and eager for a chat and a 

BBQ dinner will be provided. I look forward to seeing you there 

next week, fingers crossed the weather is kind to us. 

 

Again, I remind families that students are to be always in full 

school uniform. We are seeing an increase in leggings and black 

skins (shorts), both are not considered uniform items. Plain black 

shorts or track suit pants are acceptable items. Hoodies are 

never acceptable as an alternative, if school jumpers are in the 

laundry, due them being an OH&S hazard. If students wish to be 

sun smart and wear a hat, we have a BSC cap and beanie 

available for sale at All Things Uniform. Being in uniform puts all 

students on a level playing field and develops a sense of pride 

and belonging. I ask families to support the school where uniform 

is concerned, please. 

 

Continued... 
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On Monday 19th February, we will conduct our first school assembly to welcome all new 

and returning students to the school year and to remind students of our expectations and 

school values. This assembly will be conducted by our school captains and held in the 

stadium at 9:00am. Parents are welcome to attend. 

On Friday 23rd February students will be having their school photos taken. Information on 

how to order photos will be sent out via Compass. Any student absent on this day will 

have the opportunity for a catch-up photo the following week on Friday 1st March. 

 

Tania Pearson 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT continue 
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Camps, Sports and Excursion Fund (CSEF) is available to assist eligible families to cover 
the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. 

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may 
be eligible. The annual amount is $225 for secondary students. Eligibility date is 30th 
January 2024.   

Parent Applications closing date is 28 June 2024. Contact the General Office or download 
a form from:       

 

 https:\\www.education.vic.gov.au/PAL/CSEF-application-forms.docx  

 
Please phone the General office if you have any queries. 

CSEF APPLICATIONS 

 

 

 

The conveyance allowance is a form of financial assistance to help families in rural and 

regional Victoria with the cost of transporting their children to their nearest appropriate 

school/campus.  The conveyance allowance is available to eligible students travelling by 

public transport, private car and private bus.  The conveyance allowance is also available to 

eligible students whose nearest school is not serviced by a free school bus. 

 

Eligibility criteria: 

 

The eligibility criteria varies depending on the type of school attended and where it is located.  

 

Students attending a government or non-government school must: 

• Attend their nearest government or non-government school/campus appropriate to 

their year level at which admission is permissible 

• be enrolled at a school/campus outside Melbourne’s metropolitan conveyance 

boundary 

• reside 4.8km or more by the shortest practicable route from that school/campus 

attended 

• be of school age (5 to 18 years old at time of application) and reside in Victoria. 

Please follow the link:  

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/PAL/conveyance-allowance-form-1-car-private-travel.docx 

 

Closing Dates:   Term 1 – 08 March 2024 

 

     Term 2 – 07 June 2024 

  

     Term 3 – 30 August 2024 

  

     Term 4 – 24 November 2024 

CONVEYANCE ALLOWANCE 
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 Notice of Election and Call for Nominations  

 

An election is to be conducted for members of the School Council of Broadford Secondary College.  

Nomination forms may be obtained from the school and must be lodged by 4.00 pm on Friday 1st 

March 2024.  

If a ballot is required, the ballot will be sent out and then the poll will close at 4.00 pm on Friday 

15th March 2024.  

Following the closing of nominations, a list of the nominations received will be posted at the 

school.  

The terms of office and membership categories in each membership category open for election are 

as follows:   

(we will confirm the number of vacancies in each category at a later date, but please feel free to 

nominate for a position in the meantime) 

 

 
 

What is a school council and what does it do? 
All government schools in Victoria have a school council. They are legally constituted bodies that 
are given powers to set the broad directions of a school in accordance with their constituting Order 
and the Education and Training Reform Act 2006. In doing this, a school council is able to directly 
influence the quality of education that the school provides for its students. 

Who is on the school council? 
For most Secondary School Councils, there are three possible categories of membership: 

A mandated elected Parent member category – more than one-third of the total members must 
be from this category. DET employees can be Parent members at their child’s school as long as 
they are not engaged in work at the school 

A mandated elected DET employee member category – members of this category may make up 
no more than one-third of the total membership of school council. The principal of the school is 
automatically one of these members 

An optional Community member category – members are co-opted by a decision of the council 
because of their special skills, interests or experiences. DET employees are not eligible to be 
Community members. 

 

MEMBERSHIP 
CATEGORY 

TERM OF OFFICE 
NUMBER 

OF 
POSITIONS 

Parent member 
From the day after the date of the declaration of the poll in 2024 
to and inclusive of the date of the declaration of the poll in 2026 TBC 

School Employee 
From the day after the date of the declaration of the poll in 2024 
to and inclusive of the date of the declaration of the poll in 2026 TBC 

Community Mem-

ber 
From the day after the date of the declaration of the poll in 2024 
to and inclusive of the date of the declaration of the poll in 2026 TBC 

Student Member 
From the day after the date of the declaration of the poll in 2024 
to and inclusive of the date of the declaration of the poll in 2026 TBC 



 

 

  
EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST 

 
 

Students with their Junior Firearm License who 
would be interested in joining the Broadford 
Secondary College’s trap shooting team and 

participate in three Inter-School Competitions  
please get in touch with Chloe Price – 

chloe.price@education.vic.gov.au  
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Notice of Election and Call for Nominations  

 

For all schools with a year 7 and above cohort, there is a fourth category of membership: 

A mandated elected Student member category, 2 positions. 

Generally, the term of office for all members is two years. The term of office of half the members 
expires each year, creating vacancies for the annual school council elections. 
Why is parent membership so important? 
Parents on school councils provide important viewpoints and have valuable skills that can help in-
form and shape the direction of the school. 
Those parents who become active on a school council find their involvement satisfying and may also 
find that their children feel a greater sense of belonging. 
Do I need special experience to be on school council? 
Each member brings their own valuable life skills and knowledge to the role. However, councillors 
may need to develop skills and acquire knowledge in areas that are unfamiliar to them. What you 
do need is an interest in your child’s school and the desire to work in partnership with others to 
help shape the school’s future. 
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VET NEWS 
 

We're excited to start our Vocational Education and Training (VET) programs with 120 

students from Broadford Secondary College (BSC). This year is all about growing, developing 

skills, and discovering exciting opportunities. 

Engaging in Vocational Education and Training (VET) courses significantly benefits students. 

They have the opportunity to gain practical skills tailored to their desired professions. 

Ensuring students are well-prepared for the workforce.  

The Trainers guide students through hands-on experiences, helping them learn useful skills 

for their future careers. This means they won't just be studying from books—they'll be doing 

things that they can use in real-life work situations. 

Completing a VET course can open doors to further education and great opportunities in the 

working world. 

Our diverse range of VET courses cover lots of different fields, giving students a chance to 

explore their interests and pave their way for future career paths. 

In 2024 we have students enrolled to complete Acting, Active Volunteering, Health Services  

Assistance, Animal Care, Automotive, Beauty, Building and Construction, Electrotechnology, 

Engineering, Equine, Hospitality, Make up, Plumbing and Salon Assistance.  
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At Broadford Secondary College, we believe that when students 

are physically, socially and emotionally healthy, they are able to 

learn more effectively and deal with life’s challenges. 

Our school Wellbeing Team supports the diverse needs of our students and 

promotes connection between them, their families, and the wider school 

community. We provide individual support, as well as deliver a range of Wellbeing 

programs that support ongoing social and emotional development through college 

programs and events. 

 
Duties of the Wellbeing Team include: 

• Build students capacity who have personal, social or emotional problems which 

are affecting their ability to participate fully at school 

• Linking students and/or their families with outside resources and agencies (as 

necessary) and to provide ongoing support to students that are referred 

• Interpreting the problems/needs of individuals to teachers and coordinators so 

that the College can respond effectively to each students’ needs 

• Supporting the wellbeing role of all teachers 

• Health promotion and primary prevention 

Initiating appropriate proactive programs in the area of wellbeing 

Meet the team: 

                       
                                                                 

Aaron Tilley        Bronwyn Kinnear     Maree Gray                     James  Pateras               

Wellbeing          Youth Counsellor         Youth Worker             Youth Worker 
Coordinator        Monday– Friday         Mon, Tues, Thurs, Fri   Mon, Weds, 
Thurs  
Monday-Friday                                

 
 

     

 

 

                     

Sarah Gething                     Beccy Acott                                       Regula McKinlay                                                                                               

School Nurse                    Re-Engagement Officer                 Mental Health 
Practitioner                            Tue & Fri                      Mon-Thurs                                    
Tue & Thurs  
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Chelsea Martin has secured and recently commenced a school-based Hairdressing 

apprenticeship at Arlo Hair in Kilmore.  Chelsea had previously completed a Certificate II in 

Building as part of her VET studies at Broadford Secondary and showed real promise in the 

industry. But she always had a dream to work in a hairdressing salon and she secured a work 

placement at Arlo Hair and immediately knew that the hairdressing industry was her 

preferred career pathway. During her work placement, Chelsea asked to her employer Brooke 

Stead about completing a school-based apprenticeship at the salon. Having seen Chelsea’s 

potential, Brooke fully supported her request. Chelsea will work two days a week at Arlo Hair 

and attend Biba Academy in Fitzroy as part of her training program .  

 

Congratulations Chelsea and good luck.  

 

Picture – Brooke Stead (left) with Chelsea Martin  
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Mobile Phones 

 

A reminder that the Department of Education has in place a mobile 

phone ban that requires students who bring mobiles phones to school to 

have them switched off and securely put away during school hours. 

The department is requiring all schools to ensure this ban is in place and 

enforced from the start of the 2024 school year. 

The ban applies equally to all government schools right across the state. 

This helps ensure that school is a learning environment free from unnec-

essary distractions and disruptions.  

By ensuring mobile phones are kept away at recess and lunch times, stu-

dents can interact with each other face-to-face, without the distractions 

and social pressures that mobile phones can cause. 

I ask for the support of all our families, staff, and students in continuing 

to support the implementation of this policy in our school.  

Further information  

Exceptions: For a small number of students with particular health needs, 

an exception to the policy may be granted. Please contact the relevant 

school manager or coordinator if you would like to discuss this. 

Emergencies: In the event of an emergency or if you need to immediately 

contact your child, I ask that families contact the school office who will 

pass on a message as required.  

School mobile phone policy: A copy of our school’s local mobile phone 

policy, which implements the government’s mobile policy in line with our 

local context, is available here:  

https://broadfordsc.vic.edu.au/our-school/#policies 

Parent support: The Mobile phones in schools webpage provides links to 

resources for families to help them balance their children’s time using 

mobile phones. 

 

If you have further questions, please contact the General Office 

on 5784 1200. 

Tania Pearson 

Principal 

https://broadfordsc.vic.edu.au/our-school/#policies
https://www.vic.gov.au/mobile-phones-schools#research


 

 

PAGE  15 B R O AD FOR D  SECO N D ARY CO L L EGE  

 

 

If you require your student to depart school early, can you please provide a signed note for the 

student to hand to their teacher, this will enable them to leave the classroom and make their 

way to the General Office. 

 Parents are asked to collect their student from the General Office and sign them out via the 

Compass Kiosk.  

Can parents ensure that all attendance be updated before 12pm on the day of the student’s 

absence.                                                                                                                                                                  

There are several ways to do this. 

Call the schools attendance line- 57841200 – extension 1. 

Call the general office- 57841200. 

Log onto Compass and update attendance- on homepage find + add attendance note-then 

add reason, date, and time.  

Email  absences@broadfordsc.vic.edu.au or broadford.sc@education.vic.gov.au 

An unexplained absence message is sent to families at 12.45pm daily- follow the link to add 

attendance note.  

Late arrivals to school need to enter via the General Office and sign in on the Compass Kiosk 

using their Compass Card, we also ask that you provide a written note to explain why the       

student is late. Students who can’t use the Compass Kiosk are asked to speak to the general-

office staff and they will sign them in.  

Notes and Medical Certificates can be handed to staff in the General Office.  

Thank you. 
 

Child safety and wellbeing at Broadford Secondary College: 

information for families and the school community 
 

The Victorian Government has announced new Child Safe Standards to further strengthen 

child safety across organisations, including schools. The new standards recognise the 

critical importance of families and the broader school community in maintaining and 

promoting child safety and wellbeing.  

 

Broadford Secondary College has reviewed and updated our child safety policies and 

procedures to ensure they meet the requirements of the new standards. These are 

available to view on our school’s website, via or at the school’s front office].   

 

We are committed to continuous improvement in our approach to child safety and 

wellbeing and welcome feedback from families and members of our school community on 

ways we can further strengthen our child safety policies, procedures and practices.  

 

If you have any suggestions, comments or questions, please contact the 

Principal, or one of the Assistant Principals.  

mailto:absences@broadfordsc.vic.edu.au
mailto:broadford.sc@education.vic.gov.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fccyp.vic.gov.au%2Fnews%2Fnew-child-safe-standards-start-in-victoria-on-1-july-2022-to-better-protect-children%2F&data=05%7C01%7CSharon.Sharpe%40education.vic.gov.au%7Ce812c08763564deaa0e908dbda
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        N EWSL ETTER     
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